
I did my time for this crime and was told that in 10 years from release that my 

name would be removed from the registry. Only to find out that my name is still 

on the registry. 

Hardships for the crime that I did has put me out of your home and my 

employment. I am home much less now with fear of having these eviction notices 

that they keep giving us and no place to go. I have been forced to keep searching 

for homes for the past 20+ years. My current employment is okay, but it could be 

better if my name was not on the registry. I get along good with people and like 

what I can do to help others and I ask nothing in return for what I have done to 

help them. I am an over the road truck driver and spend a lot of time on the road. 

I have an employment that requires me traveling a lot, and I cannot just turn 

around while I am on the road to come back because of the required delivery and 

pick up schedules that I have to keep.  The income is not good due to the 

hardships of always needing to come back here to take care of things and stay 

compliant. Being able to stay in one place so that I can take care of my family and 

the home. I am being ask to leave my home again. I have to be here to register to 

stay compliant and it is very hard to do at times, but it gets done. The cost is hard 

to do also, but to stay compliant I must find a way to do it. Sometimes, this has 

almost cost me my employment. After 20+ years I should not have to do it 

anymore, and be able to get on with my life. 

I am in favor of passing this bill. 

Thank you, Lonnie. 


